






Dear Parents, 

We welcome you and your child to the Union Child Enrichment Center and hope the learning experiences here 

will be happy, wholesome ones. Our program is a ministry of Union Baptist Church, where we provide 

preschoolers positive social and learning experiences within a Christian environment. Children can learn best in 

an environment where they can actively participate. 

At Union Child Enrichment Center (CEC), our teachers and staff work hard as a team. We work together to 

provide a loving and trusting place where children are nurtured, socially and spiritually, through age-appropriate 

activities. Teachers create experiences for success in a family atmosphere filled with love and respect. We 

provide safe, quality care for children ages 6 weeks to pre-kindergarten. Our program includes daily curriculum, 

arts and crafts, games, dramatic play, storytelling, music, bible lessons, and more. 

We will begin each day for the older children with the pledges to the American and Christian flags, pledge to the 

Bible, memory verse, prayer, a devotional, and recognizing any children with birthdays. 

We are honored that you have chosen Union Child Enrichment Center for you and your child. We believe that 

we serve as a very important link in the long chain of a child's education. We continually seek to improve and 

keep our link strong. 

Thank you for entrusting your child to us. 

Love in Christ, 

Kathy Stoutt 

Union Baptist Church 

Executive Director 

Weekday Children's Ministries 

Director: Kathy Stoutt is our Director. She has been an active member of Union Baptist Church since 2000. She 

has a Bachelor's degree in Early Childhood Education and has almost 40 years of experience serving and 

teaching children. She is married to Mark and they have two grown sons. 

Admission 

Our Child Enrichment Center (CEC) has classes to accommodate children from 6 weeks to pre-kindergarten. We 

strive to maintain a child to teacher ratio as follows per state regulations: 

Infants (ages 6 wks. to 15 months & not walking) 1:4 

Toddlers {12 months & walking to 30 months) 1:6 

2's: (24 months to 35 months) 1:7 

3's: 1:9 

4's: 1:13 

S's: 1:16 
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Materials Fee: A materials fee of $SO/child will be due TWICE each year - August and February or upon entering 

the program and again in either August or February. 

Late fees will be enforced. If payment has not been received by Wednesday of each week, a $15.00 late charge 

may be added to your account. Parents will receive reminders if tuition is not paid. CEC reserves the right to 

drop a child from the program if tuition is not paid in a timely manner. If a child is absent due to sickness, 

vacations, etc. parents are still responsible for payment as it covers your child's enrollment spot in the program. 

(See closings/vacations for vacation policy). 

Returned checks: There will be a $25 returned check fee for any NSF check. A second returned check will result 

in another $25 fee and cash, debit or credit card payments will only be accepted for the remainder of the school 

year. 

Weekly tuition is as follows: 

Infant/Crawler: $180/week 

Young Toddler 1: $170/week 

Older Toddler 2: $170/week 

Preschool 3: $160/week 

Preschool 4: $160/week 

Pre-I<: $155/week 

Withdrawal: A minimum of 2 weeks notification of withdrawal is required and should be submitted to the 

director. This time period is necessary to invite new applicants to the program and adjust staffing as necessary. 

Delinquent Accounts: If accounts are two weeks or more delinquent, the Center Director has the right to 

discontinue services. Parents will be notified prior to this procedure. 

Health & Safety 

During our operating hours, at least 75% of on-site staff will be certified in CPR. At the minimum there is at all 

times at least one staff member trained in CPR and First AID. 

Each child's file must contain an updated shot record and, if the child is under 30 months, proof of a recent 

health examination within 3 months of admission. These must be signed by a doctor and must be in the child's 

file at the time of his/her enrollment in the center. 

DHS requires immunizations to be current and on file or your child will have to be dis-enrolled. 

We clean and disinfect the work and play areas daily, but of course the spread of germs and diseases are 

inevitable. Please do not bring your child to CEC if he/she has a fever, diarrhea, or vomiting within 24 hours of 

our school day. Children with these symptoms will be sent home for the day. If your child has allergies and 

symptoms that you know are not the result of a cold, please let the director know before bringing your child to 

CEC. Make sure that the emergency contact numbers are correct and current so that you may be reached if 

your child should become sick or injured while in our care. 

You will be called to pick up your child if he/she has any of the following: 

1. Temperature is 101 degrees or higher

2. Vomiting one time
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